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WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION 
Please download, to access the links in this newsletter 

 
EXCITING SUMMER OPPORTUNITY FOR YOUNG PEOPLE! LIFESTYLE IS 
BACK! 

This summer, young people aged 10–16 have the chance to take part in Lifestyle—a fantastic 
community project that encourages them to make a real difference in their neighbourhoods. 
Running throughout the summer holidays, participants can team up with friends to plan and 
carry out a project that benefits their local area. It’s a great way to stay active, build 
teamwork skills, and give back to the community—all while having fun! 
There are some amazing prizes up for grabs too, including adventurous days out and even a 
trip to Paris and Disneyland! 
 
To find out more and register a team, visit: www.humbersidepolicelifestyle.co.uk 
 
Let’s inspire our young people to Make A Difference this summer! 
 

RETURN TO SCHOOL 

Year 7 and 11 return to school on Tuesday 2nd September. 
All year groups to be in on Wednesday 3rd September. 
 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

We want to take this opportunity to make you aware of free school meals, which your child 
may be eligible for if you receive any of the following: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an 
annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 
Credit 

http://www.humbersidepolicelifestyle.co.uk/
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• Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be 
less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

Registering for free school meals could raise an extra £1,050 for your child’s school, helping 
to fund valuable support like extra tuition, additional teaching staff or after school activities. 
https://news.hull.gov.uk/16/07/2025/council-launch-summer-campaign-to-boost-free-
school-meal-uptake/  

Your child’s lunch account will be automatically credited, allowing them to choose and pay 
for their lunch options via the electronic system used by all pupils.  
How to Apply 
To find out if your child is eligible, you can either: 
Contact the benefits team at Hull City Council by telephone on 01482 613198.   
Alternatively, you can complete the online form at https://www.hull.gov.uk/schools-
2/free-school-meals 
If your child is eligible, you’ll receive a confirmation letter from Hull City Council within 7 
days.  The school will be notified electronically. 
 
NHS HUMBER CADET PROGRAMME 

Please see message bellow from the NHS Cadet Programme 
We’re thrilled to announce that the Humber NHS Cadet Programme is launching again for its 
third year, offering an incredible opportunity for young people aged 15–18 living in Hull and 
the East Riding. 
 
Applications are now open via this link: NHS Cadets - Advanced Programme- Hull/Humber 
 
This 16-week programme, delivered in partnership with St John Ambulance, includes weekly 
2-hour sessions every Wednesday evening. It’s designed for young people who are keen to: 

• Explore key health and wellbeing topics 
• Learn about how the NHS works 
• Develop valuable life and employability skills 
• Boost their confidence and make new friends 
• Gain experience for their CV – and have fun doing it 

 
Our friendly and experienced NHS Cadet Team will guide and support each participant 
throughout the programme, tailoring sessions to their interests and goals. On completion, 
each cadet will receive a certificate recognising their dedication and commitment. 
 
UNIFORM INFORMATION 

Uniform PDF  

🛡 SAFEGUARDING CORNER 
SUMMER WATER SAFETY 

  
Going into the summer holiday many of us will be hoping for warm weather. That often 
makes us think of cooling off in the water wherever that may be. Like all of you we want your 
children to have fun and be cool but above all else to be safe. Please consider using the top 
tips document below from the Royal Life Saving Society when talking to your children. Have 
a great summer ! 

https://news.hull.gov.uk/16/07/2025/council-launch-summer-campaign-to-boost-free-school-meal-uptake/
https://news.hull.gov.uk/16/07/2025/council-launch-summer-campaign-to-boost-free-school-meal-uptake/
https://www.hull.gov.uk/schools-2/free-school-meals
https://www.hull.gov.uk/schools-2/free-school-meals
https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/lCi0CEZyNuWwZMjTNf2i7NDBf?domain=nhscadetregistration.sja.org.uk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Vq85EV2LNZiNlTP4XYqZkB8qNRGi6FPc/view?usp=sharing
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https://www.rlss.org.uk/listing/category/summer-water-safety 

 USEFUL INFORMATION & LINKS  

Access the Malet Lambert website: maletlambert.co.uk 

General enquiries email: enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

Report a pupil absence or appointment:  attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

Purchase school items, including planners: shop.maletlambert.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook: facebook.com/maletlambertofficial 

Follow us on Bluesky: Bluesky 

House Team email addresses: Contacts 

Important letters: Important Letters 

Newsletters: Newsletters 

School Year with Key Dates Term Dates 

PE After School Clubs PE Clubs Term 1 

Pastoral and Well-being Support (PAWS):  P.A.W.S for Thought      

  

 If you cannot access the Arbor Parent App, please contact reception 
 If you need a copy of your ParentPay activation code, please contact reception 
 If you need a hard copy of any of the items in this newsletter, please contact reception 
 To inform us that your child will be absent from school,  

o call the Attendance Office, 📞 374211 (option 1) 
or 

o email 📧 attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 The school can be emailed via: enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 If you change your email address or any contact details, please let us know as soon as 

possible by emailing enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 

🎗  THINGS TO REMEMBER  

COLLECTING PUPILS FROM SCHOOL 
If you are collecting your child from school, for whatever reason, you must bring ID, if someone else is collecting 
your child on your behalf, they must also bring ID and must be an emergency contact on our Arbor record. 
 
PARENTS/CARERS VISITING THE SCHOOL  
As you are aware we are a very large secondary school and staff time is always taken up with appointments 
and duties.  If you do need a face to face appointment with any member of staff, you will need to book a pre-
arranged appointment.  Please contact the school to arrange this.  Unfortunately, if you do decide to come to 
the school without an appointment, the time you will be waiting to see a member of staff cannot be 
determined. 
 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/listing/category/summer-water-safety
https://www.maletlambert.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
http://shop.maletlambert.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/maletlambertofficial/
https://bsky.app/profile/maletlambert.bsky.social
https://maletlambert.co.uk/house-system-pastoral/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/newsletters/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/calendar/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Xnyw1qGHuhB9dYmKoOTSE4JFpKJh4Pop/view?usp=sharing
https://maletlambert.co.uk/house-system-pastoral/
mailto:attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
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MALET LAMBERT SHOP  
If you wish to purchase a pupil planner or revision guides please remember these are available via the 
 Malet Lambert Shop and not your individual ParentPay account. 
 
FIZZY DRINKS AND ENE RGY DRINKS/SWEETS  
Please be reminded that pupils are not permitted to bring energy drinks or sweets and fizzy drinks into 
school.  Any pupils found with any types of these drinks/sweets will have them confiscated and disposed of. 
 
LUNCHTIME  
You must ensure that your children have money in their ParentPay accounts to pay for their lunch each day. 
 
YOUTH SUPPORT SERVIC ES –  PUPILS AGED 13+  
Once our pupils reach Year 9, we pass pupil information to our local authority and / or provider of youth 
support services as they have responsibilities in relation to the education or training of 13-19 year olds under 
section 507B of the Education Act 1996.  This enables them to provide services as follows: 
• youth support services 
• careers advisers 
A parent or carer can object to any information in addition to their child’s name, address and date of birth being 
passed to their local authority or provider of youth support services by informing us via email to 
enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk.  This right is transferred to the child / pupil once they reach the age 
16.  Data is securely transferred to the youth support service via encrypted email and is stored electronically 
and held for in accordance with the local authorities retention schedule.   
For full details of how pupil data is used please see our Privacy Notice here: 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/privacy-notices/  
 
MEDICAL CONSENTS 
In an effort to try and reduce the amount of paper, we ask for ‘once only’ medical consent which will cover your 
child throughout their time at Malet Lambert.  If you haven’t already returned a signed form, you will receive an 
email asking for this. 
 
The school should have up to date medical details at all times, we wouldn't expect a parent/carer to only 
update us if their child is going on a visit, so with this in mind can you please ensure that you are informing us of 
any changes to your child’s medical records immediately, this can be done in the following ways: 
 
Change to Pupil Details Form 
These can be collected from the admin office or downloaded from our website 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/.  Completed forms must be returned to the admin office. 
 
Email 
You can email enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk or arbor@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk - please note that the 
email must come from the email address we have registered for you in Arbor. 
 
BIOMETRIC CONSENT  
As a school we use biometric finger scan technology for example in the dining halls. This data is held securely 
and further information can be found in the TEAL Data Protection Policy.  Consent can be withdrawn at any time 
by writing to us at enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 
FREE SCHOOL MEAL ENTITLEMENT 
Families who receive certain benefits may be eligible for free school meals, regardless of the child’s age.   
Registering for free meals could also raise additional funds for your child’s school, to fund valuable support like 
extra tuition, additional teaching staff or after school activities.  
This additional money is known as the ‘Pupil Premium Grant’. 
To find out if your child is eligible the benefits team at your Local Authority can process your claim by telephone 
or alternatively you can complete the online form at https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals.  If your 
child is eligible you will receive a confirmation letter from your Local Authority within 10 days. Upon receipt of 
this letter please do notify the school. 
 
SCHOOL POLICIES  
Malet Lambert School policies can be found in full on our website https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/. 
These are adopted by the Governing Body and must be adhered to.   
Paper copies are available from the school on request. 

http://shop.maletlambert.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
https://maletlambert.co.uk/privacy-notices/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:arbor@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/
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📅 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Malet Lambert Calendar 2024-2025 
 

Date 
 

Event 

Friday 18th July 2025 Last day of term 
 

 


